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 Happy February everyone!  It’s Fish Fry 
time at Council 4962!  Starting Friday 
February 20th  we will start our Council 
Lenten Fish Fries.  Mid-way through our 
Fish Fries, we will have our famous St. 
Patrick’s Day Corned Beef and Cabbage 
Dinner.  We will be inviting Council 
members and their families to help out 
at all the dinners.  We will also be 
inviting members and their families to 
come eat at the dinners.  We need the 
help and support.  I spoke with our 
Financial Secretary this past weekend, 
another major item we have going on is 
the membership dues.  Every year we 
send out dues notifications midway 
through December, every year we 
spend half the year trying to collect the 
dues.  We need to pay our membership 
dues promptly so we can pay the 
Chapter Dues and the Supreme per 
Capita in a prompt manner.  Please pay 
your dues!  A reminder that our Officer 
meeting is Thursday Feb 5th  and our 
Council general meeting is Feb 12th  
with the rosary starting at 7:10 p.m. and 
the meeting starting at 7:30 p.m.  Thank 
you for your continued support!  I look 
forward to seeing everyone in February! 

 
I remain In Your Service 
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Grand Knight’s 
Message 

Greg Marquart 
 

Knight of Columbus Council #4962 
will be having a Fish Fry each Friday 
except GOOD FRIDAY.  First Fish 
Fry will be February 20th.  Doors 
open at 5:00 p.m. and dinner will be 
served until 7:30 p.m.  Cost is $10.00 
for adults, $8.00 for Seniors 65 and 
older, $5.00 for kids 5 – 12 years old 
and kids under 5 will eat free.  Menu 
for each Fish Fry may vary, but we 
will always have baked and fried fish 
plus fried shrimp at each Fish Fry.  
Cost is all you can eat with an 
additional  $2.00 cost for six shrimp.  
Money after expenses goes to 
support our many charities.  Any 
questions, please call Ed Columbus 
@ 816-358-8831.  Drink and desert is 
at an additional donation.   
                      
  

Worthy Brother Knights 
 

I am looking for a co-chairman for this 
years’ Lenten Fish Fries.  I need 
someone to help preparing the meal. I 
can get all of the supplies  and do 
some of the preparation. I have had 
right shoulder rotator cuff surgery on 
January 2nd   and  will be one-armed for 
a few weeks. Dinner will be served at 
5:00 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. We will have 6 
Fish Fries. First Fish Fry is February 
20th.  If you can help,  please e-mail me 
at edcolumbus@aol.com or call me at 
816-358-8831.   

Ed Columbus. 

 

Lenten 
Fish 
Fries 

mailto:edcolumbus@aol.com
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St. Theresa 
“The Little Flower” 

Auxiliary             
Jalayne Miller, President 

+  

 

 
Dear Ladies: 
 
Hope you all had a lovely holiday season and 
that you are enjoying a good start to the New 
Year.  After some confusion regarding our 
January meeting, we finally held one on 
Tuesday, January 13th.  The weather was being 
so unfriendly on our regular night.  Although our 
group was small, we were able to hold a regular 
business meeting. 
 
We are entering one of our busy periods this 
month.  Lent begins on February 18th which 
means we will be busy with Fish Fries on 
Fridays.  The Auxiliary is planning on doing our 
annual Easter Basket raffle during the Lenten 
Fish Fries.   I will furnish the baskets and put 
them together but I would appreciate it if you 
ladies would bring items to put in the baskets to 
our February meeting. We will also be doing 
desserts for the Fish Fries so you will be 
receiving calls to provide desserts. 
 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday, 
February 12th at 7:30 p.m. in the upper hall.  We 
will be handling some very important business 
issues at this meeting.  February is the month in 
which the Auxiliary must meet its obligations to 
the State in order to maintain our standing as an 
outstanding Auxiliary.  These items must be 
voted upon by the membership.  Please mark 
your calendars for this meeting, as we need your 
input on these items. 
 

God We Need Your Blessings As We  
 

Help Knights Help Others 
 
 
 

 

5th Grade Vocation Days is approaching fast 
and I would like to get in touch with you with 
some important information about this years’ 
event. We will have 683 students, plus 43 
chaperons for a total of 726 people coming. 
They will be distributed like this: Wednesday, 
Feb 11 – 301 students + 23 chaperons; and 
Thursday, Feb 12 – 382 students + 20 
chaperons. 
  

This year, we will have the same format and 
our schedule will be as follows: 
 
09:15 – 09:30 Registration – St. John Francis Regis 

Church 
09:30 – 10:15 Mass with Bishop Robert Finn (St. John 

Francis Regis Church 
10:15 – 10:30 Announcements 
10:30 – 11:05 5

th
 Graders proceed to Archbishop 

O’Hara High School for Registration / 
Snack 

11:05 – 11:10 Welcome Address (in the Gym) 
11:10 – 11:30 Session 1:  (Men in Black & Sister-

Sister / “Your Life His Call”) 
11:30 – 12:00 Session 2:  (Men in Black & Sister-

Sister / “Your Life His Call”) 
12:00 – 12:20 Session 3:  Lunch / Auditorium 
12:20 – 12:45 Session 4:  Lunch / Auditorium 
12:50 – 13:30 Adoration Benediction 
1330 Depart from Archbishop O’Hara High 

School  
  
We will have the snack at 10:30 a.m. We will also start 
the First Lunch at 12 Noon. 
 
Serrans: Our Hospitality room will  be open from 10:30 
a.m. until12:15 p.m.. We will need 8-10 Serrans each 
day who will sit with our priests for the Men in Black 
Sessions. 
  
Thank you very much for all you effort and dedication to 
making these two days another success! 
  
God bless you all, 
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Brother Knights 
 
 

Your help is needed.  Council #4962 Lenten 

 Fish Fries begin on February 20th.   We will have six 
Fish Fries the year. There are plenty of opportunities to 
help. 
 

Where we need help every Friday: 
 

Frying fish, shrimp, potatoes 
Preparing fish to fry or bake 

Baking fish 
Cutting potatoes 

Cooking beans and corn on cob 
Serving the  food at steam table 

Serving pop and beer 
Taking money at the door 

Busing tables 
Keeping condiment table stocked 

Cleanup at end 
 
We will have fish fries on : 
 
February 20

th
 and 27

th
.   

 
March 6

th
, 13

th
, 20

th
 and 27

th
. 

 

PLEASE SIGNUP TO HELP!!! 

 
Please look these dates over. If you can help on one or 
more of the dates, please call Ed Columbus at 816-358-
8831 or e-mail him at edcolumbus@aol.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Good of the Order 

Ed Columbus 
Howard Laughton 
Chris St. Germain 

Bill Ruby 
Don Deveney 
Mike Jarrett 
Tom Lyndon 

Rita McBratney 
Bill Orrick 

Larry Sharkey 
 

Pray for the soul of Mary Rocha, 
Mother of Father Rocha. 

 Please notify me of any 
additions  

or deletions 
 

  
 

  

Friday 

Game 

Night 
 Second Friday of the Month at 7:00 

p.m. in the lower hall.  All are 

welcome.  Bring a snack to share. 

 

Council Hall Rental  
The upstairs Council Hall is available for rent 
(meetings, parties, wedding receptions, etc.).   
Member rate are $550.00.  Call 816-356-4962 
between 8:00 a.m. and 12 Noon, Tuesday 
through Saturday, for complete details. 
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PIUS HOLDING COMPANY 

 

 
                 2014 INCOME  VS EXPENSES 

 

      INCOME: 
       COUNCIL RENTALS   

 
$1,300  

 

 
CHURCH RENTALS 

 
8,560 

 

 
MEMBER RENTALS 

 
975 

 

 
MISC 

  
13,346 

 

 
NON-MEMBER RENTALS 29,274 

 

      

  

TOTAL 
INCOME $53,545  

 

      EXPENSES: 

     

 
CONTRACT LABOR 

 
$10,723  

 

 
INSURANCE 

 
6,492 

 

 
LAWN/SNOW CARE 

 
5,100 

 

 
MISC 

  
8,680 

 

 
SIGN 

  
2,415 

 

 
SUPPLIES 

  
2,787 

 

 
UTILITIES 

  
20,540 

 

    
$56,737  

 

      

 
INCOME VS EXPENSES ($3,192) 
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By:  Bernie Lillig 
 

I hope that the Council enjoys the 
February newsletter.  This is the 
largest newsletter in the history of 
our Council.  There are lots of 
information.  Enjoy reading it.   
 
I am giving notice to the Council 
that I will be resigning as Editor of 
this Newsletter in June of 2015.  
When I volunteered to take over 
the newsletter, I informed the 
Council that it would just be 
temporary until they found a 
permanent Editor.   
 
I currently have my plate full with 
my employment at Archbishop 
O’Hara High School and other 
commitments and just don’t have 
the time to devote as the Council’s 
Newsletter Editor 
 
This would be a great opportunity 
for a new member to get involved 
with the Council by becoming the 
Council’s Newsletter Editor.  If you 
know Microsoft Word, you should 
have no problem.   
 
Please let the Grand Knight know if 
you have an interest in this 
rewarding job.    

Happy 

February 

Birthday 

Knights and 

Ladies 

Richard Bailey/17, Dorothy Blosser/28, Wayne 
Bolzenius/23, Joe Bonello/09, Clifford 
Bryant/24, Ed Columbus, Jr./14, Carol 
Davidson/18, Rev. Denis Ddamulira/02, Richard 
Edmonds/07, Herbert Foley/22, Jeffrey 
Gilbert/05, Art Jones/15, Rusty McLouth/19, 
Henry Michaels/07, Ray Rinas/17, Noda 
Scherer/25, Gerald Sharkey/03, Larry 
Sharkey/03, Eric Staggs/11, Sis Stockman/28, 
Thomas Strahan/01, Anthony Tedeschi/23, 
Wilbert Wolfgeher, Jr./13   

Membership Anniversary 

Recognition 

Joined in February 

 
John Allen/08, David Berg/94, Bernard Brown 

III/98, Emory Corrigan/05, John Davidson/93, 

Michael Davidson/05, Donald Deveney/05, Mike 

Jarrett/71, Bernie Lillig/93, Michael Macmahon/00, 

Jack Morasch/00, Larry Sharkey/10, Stephen 

Sommer/93, Glen Tomlinson, Jr./99, John 

Walsh/98,   
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Council 4926 

Seminarians 
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 CPT Mike "Reaper29" Sweetland 
Task Force Reaper 

Camp Marmal, Afghanistan 
Deputy Grand Knight Council 4962 

 

 
In early January 2014, I was stationed at Camp Marmal Afghanistan in Regional Command 
North.  The only Catholic Mass said in all of Regional Command North was done by CPT 
Father Tom Mastin of the 524 CSSB.  Father Tom was out on the edge of nowhere and with 
little support from higher headquarters 200 miles away at Bagram Airfield.  At New Year’s 
Day Mass he said that he did not have any Missals for the coming year.  I decided to email 
Ed Columbus and the Knights of Council 4962 to see if there was anything to be done.  Ed 
came through and said that the Council could ship 50 Missals (10 more than Father Tom 
requested).  As I was scheduled to rotate out by February 1, 2014, I told Ed to go ahead and 
I'd let Father Tom know that Missals were enroute (pardon the pun).  Figuring it would take 
time to get Council approval, the missals purchased, packaged and shipped.  I didn't think 
there was any way that I would be there to see a Mass given with the new Missals.  Both 
God and Council 4962 came through in flying colors, the last day that I was in the country 
the boxes arrived and Father was able to perform Mass that night with the new Missals.  I 
felt an overwhelming sense of success that the Council came through not just for me but for 
the hundreds, if not thousands, of troops that would benefit from those Missals over the 
coming year.  That year has now ended and I want to extend my thanks, appreciation and 
admiration to all those who made it possible.  Father Tom was certainly appreciative as it 
made his job easier at Camp Marmal and all the far flung outposts he and his successor had 
to visit throughout Regional Command North.  Thanks again and may you all have a very 
blessed new year! 
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Knights of Columbus 
Pope Pius XII Council 4962 
5100 Blue Ridge Cutoff 
Kansas City, Mo.  64133 

 

C a l e n d a r   o f   E v e n t s 
For February 

Date     Event 
 
05     Officers Meeting 
11 – 12    Vocation Days – Archbishop O’Hara High School 
12     General Council Meeting / Auxiliary Meeting 
13     Game Night 
14     Valentine Day 
16     Presidents Day 
18     Ash Wednesday 
20     Fish Fry 
20     Newsletter Deadline 
27     Fish Fry 

 


